From: Tanya Koshy

Sent: Thursday, August 5, 2021 12:16 PM
To:
Subject: Recommendation 91.2

This message is from outside the City email system. Do not open links or attachments from untrusted sources.

Dear Acting Captain Altorfer:

Our office has completed its review of the materials related to Recommendation 91.2 that have been
submitted to us as part of the collaborative reform process. After reviewing the package and information
provided by the Department, the California Department of Justice finds as follows:

Recommendation 91.2: The SFPD should consider providing feedback to unsuccessful candidates for
promotion as a means of advancing institutional knowledge and performance improvement.

Response to Recommendation 91.2:

Over the course of two meetings earlier this year that were attended by the Chief and Assistant Chiefs, SFPD
considered whether it could provide feedback to unsuccessful candidates for promotion. In consultation with
the City Attorney’s Office, SFPD determined that it could not provide feedback to unsuccessful candidates
because of Civil Service Commission Rule 211.14 which states: “Rating keys shall not be available for review or
inspection. Protests of written questions or answers on any examination shall not be allowed.” Because
candidates cannot see their own rating keys, SFPD concluded that it was unable to provide specific feedback
to candidates.

Assistant Chief Bob Moser reached out to the City of San Francisco’s Department of Human Resources (DHR)
seeking to collaborate on how they could nonetheless provide feedback to unsuccessful candidates. After
meeting with SFPD, DHR proposed a plan for providing feedback that is consistent with the Civil Service rules.
Starting no sooner than 2023, DHR would analyze candidates’ performances in the promotional exams and
then provide feedback in the aggregate to the entire promotional exam applicant pool. DHR would identify
areas where candidates performed poorly and where they performed well. DHR would aim to provide this
feedback no later than 60 days after the adoption of the promotion eligibility list. DHR will first start providing
this aggregate feedback with the Lieutenant promotional exam. Since providing this proposal, DHR has
updated its Standard Operating Procedures to provide more specific steps it will take to provide feedback in
the aggregate. These steps include working with a consultant to summarize feedback, submitting the feedback
to SFPD for review and comment, and revising the feedback based on SFPD’s comments.

In short, although SFPD is unable to provide feedback to candidates on their specific performance, this
package reflects that SFPD is proactively working with DHR to provide some support to unsuccessful
candidates so that they may have success with future promotional exams.

Based upon all of the above, the Department of Justice finds that SFPD is in substantial compliance with this
recommendation.

Please let us know if you have any questions or would like to discuss these further.
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Tanya

Tanya S. Koshy (she/her)
Deputy Attorney General

Civil Rights Enforcement Section
California Department of Justice
1515 Clay Street, Suite 2100

Oakland, CA 94612
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